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Publishing Statement 
Central Indiana Mensa, a Local Group of American Mensa, Ltd., 
publishes MIND monthly. Mensa is a not-for-profit organization open to 
all persons scoring in the 98th percentile on a standardized intelligence 
test. Mensa neither endorses nor opposes the opinions published in 
MIND, which are those of the individual contributors. 
Contribution Guidelines 
MIND contributions may be sent to mind.editor@yahoo.com, or Karen 
Zwick, 1634 Mace Dr., Indianapolis, IN, 46229, or delivered to Karen 
Zwick, Teresa Gregory or Jan Pfeil Doyle at the monthly meeting. 
Contributions may be edited for length or to remove offensive material, 
must be “family friendly”, and may not include personal attacks. No 
anonymous contributions will be published, but the Editor will withhold 
the author’s name from the public on request. Contributions should be 
in hand no later than the monthly meeting preceding the month of 
publication. 
Reprint Information 
Mensa publications may freely reprint material from MIND. If a piece 
bears an individual copyright, publishers must obtain a release from 
the author. 
Advertising 
MIND accepts paid advertising. Contact the Editor for current rates. 
MIND Staff 
Editor: Karen Zwick 
mind.editor@yahoo.com, (317) 626-3789  
1634 Mace Dr., Indianapolis, IN 46229 
Calendar Editor: Karen Steilberger, sbeilbe@sbcglobal.net  
Production Editor: Jan Pfeil Doyle, jan@mw.net 
Publisher: Teresa Gregory 
teresa.gregory@yahoo.com, (317) 430-1761 
75 N Whittier Place, Indianapolis, 46219 
MIND is published monthly by Central Indiana Mensa at 75 N Whittier 
Place, Indianapolis, 46219, (317) 430-1761. Subscriptions are $12 
annually for those not members of CIM.  
Postmaster: address changes to MIND, c/o American Mensa, Ltd, 
1229 Corporate Drive West, Arlington, TX 76006-6103. Include 
membership number. 
 

Website: centralindiana.us.mensa.org 
-or- www.indymensa.org 

MensaPhone: (317) 539-1740  
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Learning More About Lincoln 
Karen Zwick, Editor 
 
As a long-time student and admirer of Abraham Lincoln, I stand in 
awe of the brilliance of his writing and speeches. I’ve only scratched 
the surface in reading some of the more than 16,000 books written 
about Lincoln and I’m always delighted to learn more. 
 
A recent weekend trip to Springfield, Illinois with my sister and her 
husband added both to my knowledge and further curiosity about this 
complex and brilliant man. Highlights of the weekend trip included visits 
to the Lincoln Museum, the Lincoln home, and the Lincoln tomb. The 
Lincoln Library was not open on the day we visited – next time. 
 
If you have even a casual interest in Lincoln, I encourage a visit to 
Springfield. Except for the Lincoln tomb, everything is within a short 
walking distance.  
 
The Lincoln Museum is a modern high-tech museum that covers Lincoln’s 
childhood through assassination. The Lincoln home was the only home he 
owned. He, Mary, and their 
sons lived there for 16 years. A 
four-block historic district of 
restored homes, dirt roads, and 
wooden sidewalks surrounds 
the home (seen to the right). 
 
Two recent Lincoln books I’ve 
found most interesting are 
Killing Lincoln: The Shocking 
Assassination That Changed 
America Forever by Bill 
O’Reilly and Team of Rivals: 
The Political Genius of 

Abraham Lincoln by Doris 
Kearns. 
 
Do you have a favorite historical figure? If so, tell us more about your 
interest – submit an article to mind.editor@yahoo.com.  

Lincoln Home - Springfield, IL 
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T.G.InFo 
Teresa Gregory, LocSec 
 
“I get by with a little help from my friends…” This  
song has run through my mind so many times in the 
last few weeks. Apparently the factory warranty on 
my right knee was for 60 years or 60,000 miles, 
because two months after my 60th birthday, I had to 
have it replaced.  
 
As I write this I am entering week four of my recovery. It’s been a good 
thing in many ways. I can’t remember the last time I was home this long in 
one stretch. It’s literally been years. But, contrary to what I thought, I’m 
actually enjoying it. My life is very busy and this down time has almost 
been like a retreat for me. I’ve had time to think about some things and 
make some plans. All in all, it’s been very good. 
 
One of the best things to come from this has been the realization of how 
many wonderful friends I have. I’ve been overwhelmed by the caring and 
concern I’ve felt, mostly from people I’ve met through Mensa. All in all, 
this has been a positive experience with wonderful future benefits. I’m 
looking forward to being able to enjoy the Annual Gathering in Reno even 
more now. 
 
Gatherings, gatherings! The Outdoor Gathering is coming up this month. 
Karen Zwick has graciously taken over the hospitality planning since I will 
still be a bit incapacitated. It’s a great weekend in a beautiful setting. We 
have not raised the fee on this event ($50), so even with higher gas prices, 
this is still an affordable weekend.  
 
We will be having a Regional Gathering in January, 2013. I’m optimistic 
that the Mayans were practical jokers, so we will be celebrating our 
survival January 25-27, 2013, at the Clarion Waterfront Hotel, our usual 
place. There have been some changes that you might note. The hotel is 
now totally smoke-free. The bar that was there previously is gone and has 
been replaced by Rick’s Café Boatyard, a sister-restaurant to Rick’s at  
 
Continued on next page 
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Continued from previous page 
 
Eagle Creek. More on this as we get closer, but if you would like to help 
with the RG, or you have any suggestions, please let me know. We have a 
missed year to make up for. 
 
Elections are coming up. It’s not too late to let someone know you’d like to 
run. See more information in this issue from Alison Brown, Nominating 
Committee chair. 
 
Our local website, IndyMensa.org, is undergoing some changes. Check it 
out. There will no longer be a log-in. As I write this, it is not live yet, but it 
should be by publication time. At the Monthly Gathering this past Friday, 
they were testing it on Smart Phones and said it worked on iPhone, 
Android and Blackberry.  
 
LocSec Shout-Out! I have been featuring someone each month who I think 
deserves a special pat-on-the-back for the work he/she has done for our 
group. This month’s Shout-Out goes to David Bonner. David joined Mensa 
while still in school, working toward a degree in education. He already had 
a degree and was doing quite well for himself, but he felt the pull to work 
with gifted children. Someone who goes back to school so that he can 
qualify for a lower-paying job is either crazy or dedicated. David is the 
latter. He came to Mensa as a member, but felt that our kids were not being 
served. It was the old circular problem of we don’t have any young 
members so we have no programs; we won’t attract any young members 
because we have no programs. David took our Gifted Children’s Program 
(which we now call the Gifted Family Program) to such heights that he and 
it have been recognized by the national office. David was awarded the 
national GCC of the year at the 2010 Annual Gathering in Dearborn. He 
has been invited to speak at gatherings, including several AGs. He has 
made our program a model for other groups to emulate and envy. He is 
also a current ExCom member and has been helping to revamp our 
IndyMensa.org website. David will be cutting back a little in the coming 
year since he is getting married in June. My thanks and best wishes to him 
and his bride.  
 
I hope to see you at an upcoming Mensa event! 
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News from the Nominating Committee 
(NomCom) 
Submitted by Alison Brown 
 
Since the last edition of MIND, things have been happening. The first thing 
was the sudden reduction of the Committee by one, but we still have the 
three members required by the Central Indiana Mensa Bylaws. They are 
Alison Brown, Chair, Larry Marcus, and Petra Ritchie. We have met over 
dinner and a membership list, brainstormed like mad, and we came up with 
several likely candidates to recruit. We have talked to some of them 
already, but not all. If we have not yet contacted you, please get in touch 
with US! 
 
I cannot stress enough the importance of the Executive Committee 
(ExCom) members to the efficient running of Central Indiana Mensa 
(CIM). Our group is of middling size, as Mensa groups go - in March we 
were 32nd out of 132∗ – but we cover a relatively large geographical area 
which brings special responsibilities and challenges with it. Yet, even a 
group with fewer than 600 members needs reliable leadership. We need a 
LocSec to give impetus and connect the members; we need a recording 
secretary to keep track of decisions and provide the minutes of the ExCom 
meetings to the Editor and thence the membership; we need a treasurer 
who will keep track of the group finances, monitor expenditures, pay our 
bills promptly and dole out money where it is needed to make being a 
member of CIM enjoyable for all. 
 
The ExCom also appoints an Editor of the MIND (the publication and 
distribution of which is a requirement of American Mensa, Limited, but 
also an important perk of membership), a Webmaster, a Program Director, 
a Gifted Children’s Coordinator, and a SIGHT Coordinator. CIM also likes 
to have a Hospitality Chair who oversees a delectable spread at meetings 
and a Membership Chair who takes new members under his or her wing. 
All of these functions can be filled from within the ExCom, but also by 
outside volunteers. For the sake of coordination, the more that are taken on  
 
Continued on next page 

                                                
∗ If you are interested, in March the smallest group had 48 members, while the 
largest had 2361! When renewals came due in at the end of the month the 
“ranking” of the groups only changed incrementally. 
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Continued from previous page 
 
by ExCom members, the better it is. On the other hand, the ExCom is only 
nine people and no one should be overly burdened with duties, so that their 
tenure is rewarding and satisfying. Therefore outside volunteers will step 
up for some of these jobs. 
 
If you are reading this and thinking that one or another area sounds like 
fun, please get in touch with a member of the NomCom and express your 
interest in a candidacy. You will not be running for a specific position, 
except for LocSec, but when the ExCom meets for the first time in 
October, the desires of the successful candidates will be a primary 
consideration when appointments are made. 
 
And HOW can you get in touch with the members of the NomCom? 
Contact us at: 
 Alison Brown, chair, SIGHT@indymensa.org, (no phone in May) 
 Larry Marcus, Larry.Marcus@harman.com, 8426658 
 Petra Ritchie, petraritchie@msn.com, 786-8665 
 
 

Welcome! 
 

New Members 
Dominic A Martin Newburgh, IN 
Paul G Riccio Noblesville, IN 

 
Reinstating Members 
Kristy Hope Faulk Madisonville, KY 
Charles Thomas Gleason Indianapolis, IN 
John Holman New Palestine, IN 
Kaelynn Marie Martindale Indianapolis, IN 
Robert Dale Massie Indianapolis, IN 
Shawn E Oman Shelbyville, IN 
Beau Reveal Indianapolis, IN 
Steven A Vorndran Columbus, IN 

 
Members Moving In 
Gerardo Gomez Indianapolis, IN 
Janice Hundley Thomasson Murray, KY 
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2012 Mensa Admission Testing Schedule 
Steve Merchant, Proctor Coordinator 

The Mensa Admissions Test sessions for 2012 will all be held at the 
Wayne Library, 198 South Girls School Road, Indianapolis, Indiana, 
on the following dates and times. 

Date Location Registration 
Time 

Test Start 
Time 

Jun 16, 2012 Wayne Branch Library 
198 S. Girl’s School Rd. 
Indianapolis, IN 

10:00 – 11:00 11:00 a.m. 

Aug 18, 2012 (same) 10:00 – 11:00 11:00 a.m. 
Oct 13, 2012 (same) 1:00 – 2:00 2:00 p.m. 

The test will take about two hours to complete. Test takers are required to 
show a photo ID. Session limited to 30 candidates. Overflow will be 
rescheduled to the near future. 

The fee of $40 is payable by cash, check, or any major credit card. 
Candidates between 14-17 years old are required to have one of their 
parents also sign the registration form in my presence at the testing site. I 
am not permitted to test candidates under 14 years old. Candidates under 
14 will need to apply to the American Mensa, Ltd. national office in 
Arlington, Texas using approved prior testing evidence. A partial list of 
accepted tests and scores is available at http://www.us.mensa.org/scores. 
Further questions about prior evidence admission to Mensa may be 
answered by contacting Mary Spencer at 817-607-0060, Extension 5529. 

No smoking, calculators, or scratch paper are allowed. Candidates are 
permitted to take each of the two tests comprising the Mensa Admissions 
Test battery only once in their lives. Candidates who qualify on either test 
will be invited to become a member. Please bring one or two #2 pencils. I 
also have plenty of extras. 

QUESTIONS: Feel free to e-mail me at blazingstar32@hotmail.com, or 
telephone me at 317-240-3077 at home, or 317-431-8645 on my cell 
phone. Good luck to all candidates. 
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May The 4 th Be With You! 
David Bonner, Gifted Children’s Coordinator 
 
Join us at 7:00pm on Friday, May the 4th, at Franklin Community High 
School for our next Gifted Family Program event. The feature presentation 
is going to be all about Theater Science. Franklin recently hired a new 
stage director who has experience with WISH TV, Ball State, owns his 
own production company, and does some amazing things with lighting and 
performance effects. We'll get to learn all about robotic lighting, fog 
machines, and other stage science.  
 
In the biology lab, we'll be studying the anatomy 
of crayfish with a dissection lab. Our third event 
will be some really fun team building exercises 
to put our brains to the test! Want to do it all? 
You can because we'll have three groups 
rotating through these three activities.  
 
For a pun bonus activity to honor the date, we're 
going to have a "dress as your favorite pun" 
contest. Winners in each age category (including 
adults) get a ThinkGeek.com gift certificate. 
When we all meet in the auditorium at the 
beginning, participants will have a chance to 
come up on stage and announce what their pun 
is. 
 
Mensa members of all ages are encouraged to come to join in the fun.  
 
Details are available at http://kids.indymensa.org 
 
 
 
Thanks to those who helped at March MINDbending 
 

David Bonner, Alison Brown, Jan Pfeil Doyle, Marcele Everest, Siegmund 
Haider, Jud Horning, Cyndi Kuyper, Pat Milligan, Petra Ritchie, Alan 
Schmidt, Karen Wilczewski, Nancy White, Bob Zdanky, Karen Zwick, and 
thanks as always to Midwest Internet for hosting the event. 
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May 2012 Events - Central Indiana Mensa 
 
Indy Lunch Bunch  - 1st and 3rd Wednesdays at 12:00 noon, Double Eagle 
Café, 650 N. Meridian (at the Scottish Rite Cathedral), Indianapolis. 
Contact: Alan Schmidt, 317-233-5190, alan.schmidt@att.net 
 
West Lafayette/Lafayette  
Lunch – 1st Wednesday, 12:00 noon. 
Contact: Joe Stamper, 765-474-4759, jstamper@aii.edu 
 
Bridge SIG  – 1st Sunday at 2:00 p.m.  
Contacts: Grace Falvey and Bob Dill, 842-6246  
5/6: Grace Falvey and Bob Dill, 8116 Fox Chase Drive, 842-6246 
6/3: Marion Harcourt, 8140 Township Line Road #4405, 251-4436  
 
Ham ‘n’ Eggs  (Hamilton County Eggheads) 1st Saturday from 9:30-11:30 
a.m. Shapiro's, 918 South Range Line Road, Carmel, IN. Drop in any time 
for casual conversation, lively discussion, and a hearty breakfast in the cafeteria. 
Contact: Alison Brown, 317-846-6798, SIGHT@indymensa.org. 
 
Muncie Area Group Meeting – 1st Saturday at 2:00 p.m. 
The MTCup, 1610 W. University Ave in Muncie. For those familiar with 
the Ball State area, it’s in the Village. 
Contact: Jason Smith, munciemensa@gmail.com 
 
Monthly Gathering  – 2nd Friday at 7:00 p.m. All Souls Unitarian Church, 
5805 E. 56th St. See last page of MIND for map and directions. 
Members: $5.00, Non-Members: $7.00; Children 6-12: $3.00, 
under 6: free 
5/11: Our speaker for May will be registered engineer 
Michael Wenning. He will talk about the condition of 
Indiana’s infrastructure and will present a report card for 
several areas including aviation, wastewater, drinking 
water, rail, dams, roads, and bridges. Michael graduated 
from Purdue in civil engineering; he is Project Manager at 
American Structurepoint, Inc., and treasurer of the  
American Society of Civil Engineers. 
 
Kokomo Breakfast  – 2nd and 4th Saturdays at 10:00 a.m.  
Richard’s Restaurant, east of Highway 31, 2 blocks north of Center 
Contact: Patricia Sottong, (765) 457-0754; leave message.  
 
 
 
 (Events are continued on the other side of the calendar.) 
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May 2012 
 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 
   
 

 1 2 
Indy Lunch 
Bunch; W. 
Lafayette Lunch 
 

6 
Bridge SIG 

7 
   

8 9 
 

13 
 

14 15 
Paducah Area 
Group Meeting 

16 
Indy Lunch 
Bunch 

20 
Outdoor 
Gathering 
concludes 

21 22 
 

23 

27 
 

28 29 
MINDbending/ 
ExCom 

30 
 

3 
Bridge SIG 

4 
 

5 6 
Indy Lunch 
Bunch; W. 
Lafayette Lunch 

10 
 

11 12 
 

13 
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Thursday Friday Saturday 
3 4 

 
5 
Ham ‘n’ Eggs; 
Muncie Meeting 
 

10 11 
Monthly  
Gathering;  
MIND  
Deadline 

12 
Kokomo Breakfast; 
Media Club 
 

17 18 
Outdoor  
Gathering  
begins 

19 
Outdoor Gathering 
continues; Mensans 
Dining Out; Calendar 
deadline 

24 25 
 

26 
Kokomo Breakfast 

31 
 

June 2012 
1 
 

2 
Ham ‘n’ Eggs; 
Muncie Meeting 
 

7 8 
Monthly Gathering; 
MIND deadline 

9 
Kokomo Breakfast 

14 15 
 

16 
Admissions testing; 
Mensans Dining Out; 
Calendar deadline 
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May 2012 Events (cont.)  
 
Media Club – 2nd Saturday of the month at 2:00 p.m., 4471 Bristal Lane, 
Carmel 
5/12: This month Ed will do a traditional book discussion for a change. The 
book is The Predictioneer's Game: Using the Logic of Brazen Self-Interest to 
See and Shape the Future, by Bruce Bueno De Mesquita 
Snacks and drinks provided. Contact: Ed Chu, 317-569-8546 
 

Paducah Area Group Meeting  – 3rd Tuesday of every month, 7:00 p.m. 
5/15: Olive Garden, 5150 Hinkleville Rd, Paducah, KY 42001 (Across from the 
Kentucky Oaks Mall). Anyone in the area is welcome to join fellow Mensans for 
dinner. For more information on this group, contact Charles Rawlings, 
rawlings@siu.edu  
 

Outdoor Gathering (OG) 
Friday, 5/18-Sunday, 5/20 
Versailles State Park in southeast Indiana. More details elsewhere in MIND. 
Contact Cyndi Kuyper (756) 463-1393, cyndi9352@yahoo.com. 
 

Mensans Dining Out – 3rd Saturday of every month, 6:00 p.m. 
5/19: Amber Indian Restaurant, 12510 N. Meridian Street, Carmel. Contact: Bob 
Zdanky, 317-503-0091 or Zdanky@gmail.com 
 

MINDBending/ExCom  – Last or next-to-last Tuesday of the month. 
MINDBending is the preparation of next month’s MIND for mailing. 
Come help with folding, sealing, labeling, and stamping the MINDs.  
5/29, 5:30 p.m. Contact: Teresa 430-1761.  
Pizza and soft drinks provided. 
MINDBending is held at the offices of Midwest Internet, 
5348 N. Tacoma Ave., which is 1 block east and 1 block 
north of 52nd St. and Keystone Ave. on the northeast side  
of Indianapolis 
 
LOOKING AHEAD 
 

Mensa Admissions Testing  
Saturday, 6/16: Registration 10:00-11:00 a.m., test begins 11:00 a.m. 
Wayne Branch Library, 198 S. Girls School Rd., Indianapolis 
Contact: Steve Merchant, (h) 317-240-3077, (c) 317-431-8645, 
Blazingstar32@hotmail.com 
 

Book Discussion 
Sunday, 6/24, 3 p.m., We’ll be discussing The Emperor of All Maladies by 
Siddhartha Mukherjee. Contact: Jan Pfeil Doyle, 317-431-3500, jan@mw.net   
 

June MIND calendar items due 5/19/12 to sbeilbe@sbcglobal.net. 
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New Members Dinner 
Bob Zdanky, Membership 
 
Central Indiana Mensa has begun several initiatives to attract and welcome 
new members to our chapter. One of those initiatives is a periodic New 
Members Dinner. Unfortunately, details for this dinner did not make it 
into last month’s MIND, but the details were announced to all attendees at 
the Friday, April 13 Monthly Gathering. 
 
We hosted this first New Members Dinner 
at Scotty’s Brewhouse on the northside of 
Indianapolis on Sunday, April 15, 2012. 
Three members new to our chapter, Steve, 
Chaka, and Melinda, were treated to dinner 
and welcomed by twelve other attendees 
from CIM.  
 
We plan to schedule three additional New 
Members dinners in 2012 to meet and 
welcome members new to our chapter (new 
members and members moving in). 

 

 

 

John, Steve, and Susan share 
a good meal and conversation 
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Within Your Ken 
Ken Silver RVC4  

 

In the few years since we adopted a strategic plan, and 
raised our focus on things, AMC meetings have gotten 
thankfully shorter. This was not the case for the latest 
meeting on March 31, the last day of Mensa’s fiscal 
year. We had a long agenda, and a proposed schedule 
that would hold the meeting to a mere ten hours. We 
held to that schedule quite well! 
 
Most of our morning was filled with presentations by our Executive 
Director, Pam Donahoo. You could call it the “State of Mensa Address.”  
Even though our membership has been down slightly the past two years, 
we’re doing better than most similar organizations. And there are recent 
signs for optimism as testing is picking up. There is also a lot of 
excitement about a new marketing thrust that will get Mensa’s name out on 
a daily basis to the general public, not unlike the glory days when Reader’s 
Digest was promoting us. 
 
This is the meeting at which we approve the budget. There were also other 
financial issues. One was updating our investment policy and how that 
relates to the price of a life membership. After you become a life member, 
your money is invested. The stream of income from that investment pays 
your dues every year. If we don’t get enough from our investments, the 
price of a life membership has to go up! We hate to take big risks with this 
money, so for the past ten years we’ve only invested in government bonds, 
and current rates are very low. Our investment advisors showed us how by 
taking slight risks; investing in high grade industrial bond funds, and even 
a little in large cap (big company) stock funds we could improve our return 
without taking great risks. We are adopting the new policy and as a result, 
life membership rates will actually go down slightly for some ages. 
 
There was also a lot of discussion about the AG in general; its size, price, 
and expectations of the attendees in terms of hospitality, programming, and 
accessibility. There’s enough there for another column. One just before this 
year’s AG. 
 
Ken 
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OMG! Outdoor Mensa Gathering! 
May 18, 19, 20, 2012 

Versailles State Park, Indiana 
 

 
 
Please join us for a laid-back weekend in the woods. If you’re thinking that you 
aren’t the “out-doorsy” type, think again! You get food, lodging, scenery, and 
more for only $50 per person! Saturday only is $30. Kids up to age 6 are $20, 
and ages 6-12 are $35. There is also a per-car park entry fee. So grab your 
sleeping bags and towels, and join us at Versailles State Park. 
 
 

Name_________________________________ Name Tag________________ 
 
Street Address___________________________________________________ 
 
City__________________________________ State__________ Zip________ 
 
Phone_____________________Email________________________________ 
 
Local Group______________________________ Amount Enclosed________ 
 
 

Contact: Cyndi Kuyper, 2606 Henderson Street, 
West Lafayette, IN 47906-1537 

(765) 463-1393 or cyndi9352@yahoo.com 
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Central Indiana Mensa Ex-Com Minutes 02/21/11 
Karen Wilczewski, Recording Secretary 
 
LocSec Teresa Gregory opened the meeting at 7:20 p.m. Members present 
included: Gregory, David Bonner, Jan Pfeil Doyle, Alan Schmidt, Karen 
Wilczewski, Bob Zdanky, and Karen Zwick. Absent: Cyndi Kuyper. Petra 
Ritchie was a guest. 
 

The minutes of the January Ex-Com meeting were accepted with minor 
corrections. (Jan Pfeil Doyle moved; Karen Zwick seconded the motion. It 
passed unanimously) 
 
Teresa Gregory presented the Treasurer’s report for Alan Schmidt. The 
balance as of 2/20/12 was $21,139. (Karen Zwick moved to accept the 
Treasurer’s report; Jan Pfeil Doyle seconded the motion. It passed 
unanimously) 
 
The membership report by Gregory showed 555 members: 3 new 
members, 8 reinstating members, 5 move-ins, and 7 prospects. 
 
Old Business 
Mindy Grayson tendered her resignation in January 2012. She indicated 
that she would love to become a “tasketeer” for CIM. Due to there not 
being many months till the upcoming September elections, Teresa Gregory 
opted to not fill this position on the ExCom. 
 
Announcement of CIM’s upcoming OG has been posted on American 
Mensa’s website. There is also a map indicating where the gathering will 
be held. 
 
Culture Quest: Teresa Gregory has lined up some participants to represent 
the CIM for this year’s Culture Quest event. She’s looking for additional 
team members. All team players need to be identified by March 31. 
Culture Quest will be conducted on the last Sunday in April. 
 
Continued on next page 
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Continued from previous page 
 
Webmaster position: David Bonner has agreed to get the CIM web page 
updated. Once these updates are complete, David is turning over 
management of the website to Ann Hake, who has volunteered to maintain 
it. Bob Zdanky has agreed to serve as the backup person to Ann. 
 
Alison Brown has agreed to serve as chairperson of the Nominating 
Committee for the upcoming election of CIM officers. Petra Ritchie will 
serve on the committee. Marcele Everest has agreed to serve as an advisor 
to the committee. Every member will receive a paper copy of the MIND in 
September, the month the election is conducted, because the issue will 
contain a ballot. 
 
Bob Zdanky will be sending out letters to new members, inviting them to 
attend a newly instituted quarterly new member dinner, along with a 
coupon capped at $20 to cover the cost of their meal. The first dinner is 
scheduled for Sunday, April 15 at 5 p.m. The dinner will be held at 
Scotty’s Brewhouse on the Northeast side of Indy on 96th Street between 
Keystone Avenue and Allisonville Road. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. (Karen Zwick moved to adjourn; David 
Bonner seconded the motion. It passed unanimously) 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen E. Wilczewski, Recording Secretary 
 
 
 

 



May 2012 | Newsletter of Mensa of Central Indiana mind  21 

 

Treasurer’s Report  
Dr. Alan Dale Schmidt, Treasurer 
 
Balance Sheet (as of 3/27/2012) 
Cash and Bank Accounts 2/20/2012 3/27/2012 
Mensa – Checking $10,095.97 $9,779.38 
Vanguard Mensa (as of  9/30/11, 12/31/11) $3,737.42 $3,737.67 

Total Cash and Bank Accounts $13,833.39 $13,517.05 
   
Other Assets    
Regional Gathering Account  
(as of 11-11-2011) 

$7,290.96 $7,290.96 

Bradford Place Deposit $15.00 $0.00 
   

Total Assets  $21,139.35 $20,808.01 
 
 
Profit & Loss Statement (1/24/2012 to 2/20/2012) 
Income Date Amount 
American Mensa 572x.82 $5new 1corp 
9reins 2test 

3/16/2012 $513.69 

Dividend Income from Sept, 30, 2011 
Bradford Place deposit returned $15/15 

 .25 
.00 

Monthly Meeting  March 9 
M19,nonM9,6food, child,new,1spk,35people 

 
3/9/2012 

 
$158.01 

Scholarships  
Total Scholarship fund $282.00 
Mensa gifted refund 

 
 

63.00 

Total Income   $734.95 
   
Expenses    
Jan Doyle MIND food 60.66, 17.10 seals 
Teresa Gregory monthly food  
Mensa youth memberships from donation 

2/21/2012 
 

$    77.76 
$32.78 
777.00 

Minuteman Press (275 MINDs for March) 2/21/2012 $  178.75 
All Souls Unitarian Church Feb. March paid   $  .00 

Total Expenses   $1066.29 
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This Month’s Meeting Location 
All Souls Unitarian Church, The Beattie Room, 

5805 E. 56th St., Indianapolis 
 

• From I-465 on the east side of Indianapolis, take the 56th St exit west (exit 40). 
• Turn left on Channing Rd (1.2 miles from the I-465 exit). 
• The church parking lot is on your left. 
• Go to the Beattie Room. 
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Region 4 RVC 
Ken Silver 

RVC4@us.mensa.org, (651) 686-0934 
1474 Blackhawk Lake Dr, Eagan, MN 55122 

Central Indiana Mensa Executive Committee (ExCom) 
Local 
Secretary 

Teresa Gregory, teresa.gregory@yahoo.com, (317) 430-1761 
75 N Whittier Place, Indianapolis, IN 46219 

Recorder Karen Wilczewski, biltmore@topdogcom.com, (317) 849-9022 
9618 Highgate Circle North, Indianapolis, IN 46250 

Treasurer Dr. Alan Schmidt, alan.schmidt@att.net, (317) 695-5741 
6247 Deerwood Ct, Greenwood, IN 46143 

Editor Karen Zwick, mind.editor@yahoo.com, (317) 626-3789 
1634 Mace Dr., Indianapolis, IN 46229 

Program 
Chair 

Jan Pfeil Doyle, jan@mw.net, (317) 431-3500 
PO Box 20158, Indianapolis, 46220 

GCC David Bonner, gcc@kids.indymensa.org, (317) 973-0258 
6279 Canterbury Dr, Zionsville, IN 46077 

Membership Bob Zdanky, zdanky@gmail.com, (317) 503-0091 

At Large Cyndi Kuyper, cyndi9352@yahoo.com (765) 463-1393 
2606 Henderson St, West Lafayette, IN 47906 

Area Coordinators 
Bloomington Nan Harvey, NanHarvey@gmail.com, (812) 345-9608 

708 S Cory Lane, Lot 61, Bloomington, IN 47403  

Evansville Dr. Louis Cady, lcadymd@mac.com, (812) 429-0772 

Kokomo Ken Kleist, (765) 457-6975, POB 88 Kokomo, IN 46903 

Lafayette Joe Stamper, joe_stamper@comcast.net, (765) 474-4759 

Muncie Jason Smith, munciemensa@gmail.com 
2601 S. Mitchell Ct., Muncie, IN 47302 

Other Volunteers 
Bridge SIG Grace Falvey, (317) 842-6246 

8116 Fox Chase Dr, Indianapolis, IN 46256 

Ham ‘n Eggs Alison Brown, SIGHT@indymensa.org 

Gifted 
Children 

David Bonner, gcc@kids.indymensa.org, (317) 973-0258 
6279 Canterbury Dr, Zionsville, IN 46077 

Ass’t Gifted 
Children 

Laurel Richardson, Lhabitat@aol.com, (317) 244-0000 
654 Phaeton Place, Indianapolis, IN 46227 

SIGHT 
Coordinator 

Alison Brown, SIGHT@indymensa.org 

Proctor 
Coordinator 

Steve Merchant, blazingstar32@hotmail.com, (317) 240-3077 
2234 Fullerton Circle, Indianapolis, IN 46214  
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